

Fishing industry Consultation: 

Proposed new NWIFCA Byelaw: Permit to dredge

August 2016

Dear Sir/ Madam,

The Authority plans to make a new District wide byelaw to regulate dredging.  The most common current dredging activity in this District is for seed mussel in Morecambe Bay.  In the past this was regulated under a Fishery Order.  Since that Order expired, the Authority has used powers in other byelaws and voluntary agreements to regulate dredging.

Occasionally there are applications to dredge for cockles, mussels or other shellfish in other parts of the District.  At present the Authority has no comprehensive or consistent mechanism to manage these fisheries. 

Dredging may have environmental impacts which must be scientifically assessed before dredging is permitted.  This must give the Authority a thorough understanding of distribution and stock of the target and associated species so that duties to manage sea fisheries resources sustainably are delivered.  In particular, within European Marine Sites (EMS) assessment is needed to comply with Habitats Directive regulations which require the Authority to have evidence to conclude that the proposed fishing will have no significant impact on the site or its conservation features.

Aim of the byelaw 

To allow dredging in the District under a permit providing the Authority complies with its duties to promote sustainable fishing.  Dredging without a permit in the District will be prohibited

Permits

Permits will be issued to named individuals for named vessels or identified vehicles. The number of permits may be limited in any fishery.  Fishing returns will be required.  Vessels used to fish under a permit will be required to have a functioning ship identification system on board.

Conditions will be attached to permits which may include all or some of the following:
· Specified dates, times and/or tides,

· Specified areas

· Specified species

· Specified  types or design of dredge

· Specified  catch limits
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There will be a charge for permits yet to be decided.  The income will provide the Authority with part recovery of the costs of managing dredge fisheries.

Consultation
Please let us know if and how you may be affected by this proposed byelaw or if you have any questions.  Send us any views you may have, ideally by email to: office@nw-ifca.gov.uk or by phone to the science group or fisheries office 01524 727970.  Leave a message including your name and number if you wish to be called back.
Timescale
This consultation will close on 9th September 2016.  The full wording of the byelaw will be put on the website as soon as possible.
There will be a further consultation on the text of the byelaw after it has been approved by the Authority.
The Authority plans to approve the byelaw at the December 2016 meeting so that it is in place by February 2017.
Yours sincerely

Stephen M Atkins

CEO NWIFCA
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